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Notice of Determination Project Description 
Lower Mission Creek Flood Control Project 
September 21, 2020 
 
 
 

Approve, adopt and authorize a Resolution of Necessity for the acquisition of real property interest for 
a temporary construction easement in Assessor Parcel Number 037-245-017, (315 Chapala Street Santa 
Barbara), owned by Reginald E. Drew, Jr., for the Lower Mission Creek Project (the Project). 
 
The Lower Mission Creek Flood Control Project is a federal U.S. Army Corps of Engineers (ACOE) project 
that has been under study and development since the 1960s.  The ACOE completed a feasibility study in 
2000.  The County and City of Santa Barbara are constructing the Project in sections (Reaches) as funding 
becomes available.  As a locally funded project, the Santa Barbara County Flood Control and Water 
Conservation District is responsible for the right-of-way acquisition associated with the Project.   
 
On March 2, 2010, in Open Session, the Board of Directors of the Santa Barbara County Flood Control 
and Water Conservation District (the District) approved, as project funding became available, 
commencement of real property acquisition interests associated with the development of the Project.  
The District now needs to acquire the real property interest in the real property located at 315 Chapala 
Street, (APN 037–245–017) owned by Reginald E. Drew, Jr., (“Owner”).  In order to complete the Project 
and subsequently operate and maintain the facilities associated with the newly constructed 
improvements, the District must acquire a temporary construction easement in a portion of APN 037–
245–017.  The temporary construction easement will be of strategic and beneficial use for the current 
and future operation and maintenance of the overall Mission Creek Project upstream and downstream 
of the parcel.   
 
No substantial changes are proposed in the project because the District proposed to undertake the same 
activities on the parcel as those analyzed in the EIR/EIS.  In addition, no substantial changes has, or is 
anticipated to occur, with respect to the circumstances under which the project is being undertaken.  
There have been no substantial changes to site conditions since the site was analyzed under the EIR/EIS. 
Finally, no new information of importance, which was not known and could not have been known at the 
time the previous EIR/EIS was certified, has become available.   
 
In summary, because none of the conditions in State CEQA Guidelines Section 15162 have occurred with 
respect to the project, no subsequent EIR or negative declaration is required to approve, adopt, and 
authorize the Resolution of Necessity.   

 

 




